THE CORPORATION OF THE TOWNSHIP OF SPALLUMCHEEN

4144 Spallumcheen Way, Spallumcheen, BC VOE 1B6
Phone: 250-546-3013 • Fax: 250-546-8878 • Toll Free: 1-866-546-3013
Email: mail@spallumcheentwp.bc.ca • Website: www.spallumcheentwp.bc.ca



June 11, 2021

File No. 5500-05

BC Hydro PO Box 8910 Vancouver, BC V6B 4X3

Dear BC Hydro

Re: Residential Rate Review

Please be advised that at the Monday, June 7, 2021 Township of Spallumcheen Committee of the Whole Meeting, the following resolution was passed:

"...THAT the Township of Spallumcheen Council direct staff to write a letter to BC Hydro and the Union of British Columbia Municipalities requesting that the consultation period for the Residential Rate Review be extended by reopening the survey to allow more residents an opportunity to submit comments due to the changes in the E-plus incentive that has been a program that has supported Township residents who have dual heat sources and no opportunity to natural gas as an additional heat source due to the rural nature of the Township."

Please consider reopening the survey to allow an extended period for consultation. Township residents, as well as residents of other similar rural municipalities, need an opportunity to participate in the Residential Rate Review. Many areas of Spallumcheen are unable to access natural gas services meaning the impacts of a rate change could negatively impact our residents and make heat unaffordable.

Thank you for your attention to this matter. If you have any questions in this regard, please contact the undersigned.

Respectfully,

Cindy Graves Corporate Officer

cc. UBCM Member Municipalities